
G20 Osaka Leaders’ Declaration （Excerpts）

Environment

38. We recognize that improving resource efficiency through policies and approaches, such as circular economy, 
sustainable materials management, the 3Rs(reduce, reuse, recycle) and waste to value, contributes to the SDGs, as 
well as to addressing a wide range of environmental challenges, enhancing competitiveness and economic growth, 
managing resources sustainably, and creating jobs. We encourage work with the private sector towards innovation 
in the cooling sector. We will also work with stakeholders in order to increase the demand for recycled products. 
We look forward to the development of a roadmap of the G20 Resource Efficiency Dialogue under the Japanese 
Presidency.

39. We reiterate that measures to address marine litter, especially marine plastic litter and microplastics, need to be 
taken nationally and internationally by all countries in partnership with relevant stakeholders. In this regard, we 
are determined to swiftly take appropriate national actions for the prevention and significant reduction of 
discharges of plastic litter and microplastics to the oceans. Furthermore, looking ahead beyond those initiatives 
and existing actions by each member, we share, and call on other members of the international community to also 
share, as a common global vision, the “Osaka Blue Ocean Vision” that we aim to reduce additional pollution by 
marine plastic litter to zero by 2050 through a comprehensive life-cycle approach that includes reducing the 
discharge of mismanaged plastic litter by improved waste management and innovative solutions while recognizing 
the important role of plastics for society. We also endorse the G20 Implementation Framework for Actions on 
Marine Plastic Litter.

40. As illegal, unreported, and unregulated (IUU) fishing remains in many parts of the world a serious threat to the 
sustainability of the ocean, we recognize the importance of addressing IUU fishing for ensuring the sustainable use 
of marine resources and conserving the marine environment including biodiversity, and reaffirm our commitment 
to end IUU fishing.


